NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

December 5, 2011
In attendance were members Paul Snyder, Paul Salvatore, Jayne Spector, Mark Craig and Borough Council Liaison, Mike Sellers.  Not present were members Warren Woldorf, Debbie Donofry and Karen White.   
Audience members included Bob Walker, Larry Auerweck and Jeanne Haeckel.   

Call to Order

Vice Chairman Salvatore called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M. 
Old Business

State Street business district presentation by Jim McAuliffe

Mr. McAuliffe updated the members on his commercial core analysis of the Borough.  Members were provided a site plan dated May 15, 2011, showing the results of Mr. McAuliffe’s efforts.  The area included in the analysis is between the creek and Court Street and between Washington and E. Centre Avenues (5.8176 acres).  The analysis provided information pertaining to square footage and parking.  

The members discussed the density of the area included in the plan.  

Ms. Spector thanked Mr. McAuliffe for providing this information to the Borough.  She commented on the need for people to be more willing to walk a little further to retain the current feel of the Borough.
The members discussed the Borough’s various parking conditions, based on the time of day and day of the week.

Vice Chairman Salvatore reported on various complaints the Parking Committee has received from residents on Court Street with regards to not being able to park in front of their home.

The member discussed businesses and employees with regards to managing traffic and parking. 
Continue discussion of exterior signs in Newtown Borough business district 

The members questioned Mr. McAuliffe with regards to HARB’s input regarding signage.  They updated him on the discussion that took place at the November meeting.  
Vice Chairman Salvatore commented on the ordinance stating that flags with writing are not allowed.  Mr. McAuliffe advised the members that HARB does not approve temporary signs, but that there are restrictions regarding temporary signs.  He noted that in his opinion flags, banners and sidewalk signs would be considered temporary signs.

Vice Chairman Salvatore reported that Mr. Witchell has advised him that he did provide the Borough with five sample temporary signs as discussed at the November meeting. 

Vice Chairman Salvatore inquired as to why the light poles do not have arm brackets for hanging flags or banners.  Mr. McAuliffe advised that he did not know why the poles were ordered without the arm brackets and reported on HARB’s concern regarding clutter.  He suggested that flags and banners could be classed as temporary. 
Vice Chairman Salvatore advised that, per Dave Callahan, the arm brackets could be ordered.

The members discussed the Borough with regards to parking, walkability, employee parking and valet parking.  They also discussed various areas within the Borough that offer free or rented parking spaces.

The members thanked Mr. McAuliffe for his time.

(Mr. McAuliffe and Mr. Sellers left the meeting.) 

Continue discussion regarding Condition Use hearing for proposed “Stocking Works II” land development project 
Mr. Craig advised that he was concerned that the Commission did not have adequate time to review the information.  He was also concerned about the information provided to Borough Council.  He reported on a discussion he had with Lynn Bush from the Bucks County Planning Commission regarding the matter.  He suggested that the Commission may not be doing Council justice.

The members discussed the plan needing more clarity/detail.  It was agreed that the plan must conform to the Borough’s ordinances.  Ms. Spector commented on the plan needing further engineering.

Mr. Craig commented on his review/concerns regarding the TND ordinance and the proposed plan.  Mr. Snyder and Ms. Spector referenced the discussion at the November meeting and felt that the Commission’s discussion did address some of Mr. Craig’s concerns. 

The members discussed the correspondence the Commission sent to Council after the November meeting.

Mr. Walker asked which Commission members are able to attend the Conditional Use hearing on December 7, 2011.  Vice Chairman Salvatore stated that he would be in attendance.  Ms. Spector advised that she hoped she could attend.
The members discussed possible conditions Council may impose on the applicant.

The members noted that the new parking ordinance does not apply to the plan, due to the plan being filed prior to approval of the ordinance.

The members discussed Newtown Station with regards to parking and the concern that some of the parking for “Stocking Works II” may be located off site.
Mr. Craig noted that his biggest concerns regarding the plan are parking and traffic.

New Business

Selection of meeting dates and time for 2012 
The members agreed to continue to meet on the first Monday of the month at 7 P.M., with the exception of January and September due to the holidays.  Those meetings would be moved to the second Monday of the month (January 9th and September 10th).  

Mr. Craig made a motion for the Commission to continue to meet on the first Monday of the month at 7 P.M. with the exception of January and September.  The January and September meetings would be on the second Monday of the month.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Snyder and passed unanimously (4-0).

Approval of November 7, 2011 Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the regular meeting of November 7, 2011 were reviewed.  
Mr. Craig made a motion to approve the minutes from November 7, 2011 as presented.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Spector and passed unanimously (4-0).

Public Comment

Mr. Walker encouraged the Commission members to attend the upcoming Conditional Use hearing.

Mr. Auerweck commented on chasing the people who park on Court Street away.  He suggested that the cars would just park on another street.

Other Business

Ms. Spector commented on her term expiring at the end of the year and stated that due to her business schedule she would not be serving another term.  Vice Chairman Salvatore advised Ms. Spector that members continue to serve until a replacement is appointed.

Mr. Snyder inquired as to how the valet parking was going.  Vice Chairman Salvatore updated the members on the progress of the valet parking program and commented on the need to get the businesses more involved.  The members discussed the businesses offering discounts to individuals using the valet parking program.
Adjournment
There being no further business, Vice Chairman Salvatore requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Ms. Spector made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. 
Snyder and passed unanimously (4-0).

The meeting adjourned at 8:09 P.M.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 9, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. 






Respectfully submitted,






______________________






Christy Holley-Flaherty




Recording Secretary
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